Minutes of the MWI Business Meeting

February 17, 2018

In attendance were Ed R. Recording Secretary, Rachel S. Treasurer, Lisa Dee P. W. from the Wednesday 7:15 am HOW meeting Newton, Region 6 Representative and World Service Delegate, Nate O. from the Wednesday Harvard Square meeting , Blair P. Vice Chair, Jen B. Chair, Margaret Ann B. Corresponding Secretary, Allison M, from the Sunday Framingham meeting, and Sue M from the Monday Holliston meeting.

Jen B. opened the meeting at 9:05 am. with the Serenity Prayer and an introduction of those present and the purpose of our meeting and its etiquette. Nate O. read the 12 Steps, Lisa Dee P.W.. read the 12 Traditions, and Margaret Ann B. read the Concept of the Month.

Margaret Ann B. and Sue M. volunteered to review the minutes of the meeting.

Rachel S. gave the treasurer's report. She also presented the 2018 budget.

Margaret Ann B. reported that all service positions for Unity Day on February 24, 2018 were filled. She asked that those who were doing service at the event arrive between 12:00 pm and 12:30 pm to help set up for the workshop.
Margaret Ann B. informed us that Karen from Ottawa agreed to lead the 2018 MWI Retreat, June 8 to June 10, at the Sacred Heart Retreat Center in Wareham, MA. The flier for the retreat has been composed and is ready for the printer. Margaret Ann B. hopes to have fliers at the Unity Day workshop. Bookmarks are also being made.

Nate O. has been in contact with Tom the webmaster of the Western Mass. Integroup. Tom is willing to work 10 hours a month for $100. He would be able to upload forms for reimbursement, establish a method to accept donations through Paypal, upload announcements, increase security, use Google Analytics, email service that opens bulk emails automatically and adds email addresses to the blast list.

Jen B. will ask Tom for a contract to be drawn up.
Lisa Dee P.W asked that agenda item for Liability Insurance be tabled.She will do more investigation at the Unity Day workshop with other intergroups.

Lisa Dee P.W. also reported that she has a spreadsheet to create a sponsor bank. When the website has been transitioned over to Tom we will put it on the website with security/capture phase so that people may add themselves to the list and the list could be kept up to date.

Nate said the Member Survey was ready to be distributed. He will add a question  if members wanted to be added to the Blast list. Each meeting representative should pass around a sheet to gather email addresses. They can be entered on the Google document that Nate will send out. Also it will be sent to those on the email Blast.

Jen B. asked if there were any items on the Questionaire Summary that people would not want on the WSBC agenda. It was voted that we answer no to proposals B, P, Q, and R. Jen will send in the electronic survey to World Service.

The Harvard Addictions Conference ‘Treating The Addictions’ is March 2 and 3 at the Fairmont Copley Plaza Hotel. Margaret Ann B. and Lisa Dee P.W. volunteered to cover shifts. MWI will provide

professional outreach literature.

The meeting adjourned at 10:29 am. with Rozanne's Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Ed R. Recording Secretary
